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December 3, 2024 

 

The Des Moines County Board of Supervisors met in regular session at the Court House in Burlington at 

9:00 AM on Tuesday, December 5th, 2024, with Chair Tom Broeker, and Vice Chair Jim Cary preset. Member 

Shane McCampbell was present through Webex. This meeting was also held electronically via Webex and YouTube 

live streaming. Public input was available through board email or call in.     

Unless otherwise noted, all motions passed unanimously. The Pledge of Allegiance was conducted. 

Meeting with Department Heads: County Auditor Sara Doty reported her office continues to work on 

wrapping things up from the General Election. She also would like to remind everyone that the Fall County Clean 

Up will end on December 14th. IT Director Colin Gerst was present. Assistant Land User Administrator Jarred 

Lassiter stated his office is busy. Conservation Director Chris Lee reported that shotgun deer season opens this 

Saturday so be safe. County Recorder Natalie Steffener stated her office is busy. All ATV and off-road vehicle 

registration expires on 12/31. Boats can start being renewed as of January 1st and will expire in April. Public Health 

Director Christa Poggemiller stated her office remains busy. County Engineer Brian Carter gave an update on the 

DOT closure on 260th Ave. We had a light dusting of snow, so his crew was out making sure roads were cleared. 

Sheriff Kevin Glendening reported Toys for Tots will be held this weekend. The jail population is at 90. 

 

No correspondence was received.  

 

Approval of Accounts Payable Claims in the amount of $597,008.24 were presented. Cary made a motion 

to approve and was seconded by McCampbell.    

 

A Public Hearing was held to Establish an EMS District. Cary made a motion to open the public hearing 

and was seconded by McCampbell. Jim Mehaffy, Director of Mediapolis Ambulance, spoke on behalf of the 

program. Broker asked Auditor Doty if any comments had been received in the Auditor’s Office. None received. No 

public comment. McCampbell made a motion to close the public hearing and Cary seconded. McCampbell made a 

motion to approve the creation of the EMS District and was seconded by Cary.  

 

McCampbell motioned to approve November 26th , 2024, regular meeting minutes and was seconded by 

Broeker. 

The meeting was adjourned at 9:29 a.m. 

 

Following the meeting, a work session was held with the Conservation Board to discuss the Alliant 

Property Easement. 

 

This Board meeting is recorded. The meeting minutes and audio are posted on the county’s website 

www.dmcounty.com  
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